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April 2023 

Dear Friends, 
 Happy Easter! The high point of April is, of course, Easter 
Day. I’m sure we will have an uplifting, meaningful worship expe-
rience at Good Shepherd! We celebrate the new life that is ours be-
cause of what Jesus did on the cross. This time of year is filled with 
reminders of new life all around us as Spring has sprung.  
 April is not only the month of Easter, it is also “Donate Life 
Month” highlighting the importance of organ and tissue donation. 
Being an organ recipient myself I know the new life organ and tis-
sue donation brings. Did you know: 
• 100,000 are waiting for an organ transplant in the United 

States. 
• Every 10 minutes another person is added to the transplant 

waitlist. 
• Less than 1% of all deaths meet the specific medical criteria to be 

an organ donor. 
• 22 people die every day waiting for a life-saving organ trans-

plant. 
• 1 organ donor can save up to 8 lives. 

On this month that we celebrate new life for eternity it is appro-
priate for us to consider what we can do to provide new life for oth-
ers now. We have that opportunity. And you don’t have to give an-
ything until after you don’t need it anymore! I hope you will con-
sider being an organ and tissue donor. Please let your family and 
friends know about your decision. It is a powerful way to give life 
as Jesus did for us! 

Happy Easter! I hope you experience new life however you may 
need to! 
God’s Peace, 
Pastor Ted 
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Prayer Concerns 

Members in Need of 
Prayer:                                                                             
The DeGiovanni Family 
Jackie Miller                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
Mary Schmidt                                             
Liz Smith                                                            
Bill Biggs                                                                
Mona White                                                                                                                       
Chris Walker                                                            
Arlene Robbins                                             
Mary Norris & Family                                                                                                         
Connie Alvarado                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Susan Berg                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Irene Pierini                                              
Jocelyn Miller                                                     
Kirsten Linder                                                       
Jim Thompson                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

Mary Norris – 4/02        
Madelynn Pattillo – 4/08  
Whitney Linder – 4/16              
Chris Dueker – 4/28 

                                           PRAYERS FOR 
All Good Shepherd Families Who Have Lost Loved Ones, Members of Our Military Ser-

vice, First Responders, & Those Affected by Natural Disasters and COVID-19.  

For Prayer Requests Call or email the Church Office 225-2092/gslcfresno@att.net 

 

Family and Friends:                                                                                                   
Dennis Galloway & Wife, Ja-
net (Hays)                                          
Chuck (Sandy T.)                                                       
Please pray for Cathy and 
family on the loss of Kathy’s 
husband, Eric Bose.  (Bolin) 

Jade Dixon (Julie)                                                
Fred Wilson (Sullivan)                                           
Jeff, Michele & Kids (Julie)                                                            
Pam (Smith)                                                    
Rodd, Karen & Claire Tabler 
(Vonny)                                 
Grace Johnson (Fake)                                      
Sierra Ramirez (Norris)                            
Krystina Ramos (Norris)                            
Dora Barraza (Norris)                                                             
Shauna Espinosa                                                                                                      
Carlos & Anne Cortez (Norris)                                                                                                
Sandy Robbins (Robbins)                                         
Pauline Ritterbush                                                                                 
Autumn Dunlop (Anderson)                                                                             
JJ Werfelmann (Julie)                                                                      
Gloria Valdez (Norris)                                                                                             
Emily & Sawyer Bogart 
(Anderson)                                                               
Roger Robbins (Robbins)                                        
Michelle B.  (Norris)                                  
Bonnie Wolfe (Norris)                                                     
Janet Sharp                                                                                                                  
Hudson Otten (Anderson)                                                                                                      
Karen Ohanesian (Hays)                                                                                                       
Rosemary (Vonny)                                                                
Nathan Robbins (Robbins)                                                                           
Darlee (Norris)                                                                                                              

Pam Gerster – 4/07      
Woody Wilk – 4/08           
Dee Wright – 4/09              
Jim Provost – 4/10             
Sue Hays – 4/10                          

Dana Biggs – 4/12 

 

  

*Any one that has seen a 

missing or incorrect birthday, 

baptismal, or anniversary 

date please contact Kathy in 

the office. 559-225-2092  

Don & Chris Dueker - 4/4                            
William & Elizabeth Smith - 

4/20                                             
Alan & Brenda Hofmann - 

4/23 
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Dear Good Shepherd Family, 

The numbers below do not reflect the kind of month we had. As way of explanation, last 
summer we had three air conditioner units go out in the school rooms.  All three were on 
back order until just recently.  The total cost of all three units was $9,842.13.  We received 
a very generous donation of $10,000.00 to cover the cost. Unfortunately for the last many 
months we have had more expenses than income.  I had been using the $10,000.00 as a 
buffer to cover our expenses.  All three units have come in.  One bill came in at the begin-
ning of the month, the second two bills just came in this week.  That meant it was time to 
use the designated donation. 

Since the Community Center was built, we have had a small saving account through Bank 
of America that was designated Community Center. The balance in that account was 
$6,870.99. I have transferred $6,600.00 from that account to our general account to cover 
payroll.  That $6,600.00 is showing as income.  I have asked the council to think over 
where we can start making significant cuts to our expenses. We will be discussing this at 
our council meeting on the 20th.   

We cannot continue to spend more than we take in.  We have to get our expenses more in 
line with what we have coming in as income. It doesn’t work for your home finances, and 
it does not work for our church. Next week I will be sending a breakdown of exactly what 
our ongoing expenses are for their review. If anyone in the congregation would like to be 
included in my email, I will include you. Just let me know. If anyone has thought, feel free 
to share those thoughts. 

In the meantime, there is one thing we can all do.  Please pray for your church.  Pray for 
guidance for your council as we face some hard decisions.  

Yours in Christ, 

Caroline Sullivan, Treasurer 

 

March Financials 

|5140 N. Fruit Ave.| Fresno, CA 93711|                                                      

|5140 N. Fruit Ave.|                                       

|www.fresnogslc.org| 

Month Income Expenses Difference  

Jan. $29,767.46 $28,676.00 $1,091.46 

Feb $16,632.38 $26,498.19 ($9,865.81) 

Mar $32,940.48 $27,231.20 $5,709.28 

Apr     $0.00 

May     $0.00 

Jun     $0.00 

Jul     $0.00 

Aug     $0.00 

Sep     $0.00 

Oct     $0.00 

Nov     $0.00 

Dec     $0.00 

Total  $79,340.32 $82,405.39 ($3,065.07) 
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Picture Courtesy of Woody Wilk 
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Check Out These                           
Announcements &  

Mark Your Calendar For 
These Upcoming Events! 

April Upcoming Events 

 
We need people to sign up to be host/hostess for the months of April/May.  If 
you are able to host/hostess for a Sunday, please sign up in                                                
Jacobson Hall. 

Coffee Hour                                                                                 

 April 1 -  LHN Free Neighborhood Market 9AM-12PM, Bethel Lutheran 
 April 2 - Palm Sunday                                                                                                  
 April 6 & 7 - Maundy Thursday/Good Friday (Tenebrae), Services @ 7PM 
 April 9 - Sunrise Service @ 8AM, Easter Breakfast @ 8:30am-10am, Easter Service @ 10am, 
 Easter Egg Hunt @ 11AM           
 April 10 - Esther Circle Bible Study @ 6PM, Fireside Rm  
 April 12 - Wednesday Evening Bible Study @ 6:30PM, Comm. Ctr. 
 April 15 - GSLC 65th Anniversary 
 April 16 -  GSLC Book Club @ 4PM, Comm. Ctr. 
 April 17 - OWLs Resume @ 12PM, Sandy’s Home 
 April 20 - Council Meeting @ 6PM, Conf Rm 

Happy 65th Anniversary GSLC!!! 

Celebrating 65 years of                                      
‘Sharing the Love of Jesus’.   

 

 

 

OWLs Resume at Sandy’s on Monday, April 17 @ 12PM 
Spaghetti luncheon with tableware and drinks provided.  Bring a side dish 
or dessert to share.  Recycle a wrapped $10 (or less) item in your home 
for that Greedy Gift Exchange.  Bring a list of two unexpected happenings 
in your life since out last meeting before Senior Lockdown and future 
meeting ideas. Contact Sandy T for seating reservations/directions.  

April 15th is the 65th                     
Anniversary of our church.   
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GSLC Book Club ~April 16th @ 4PM 
   April: "The Beantown Girls" by Jane Healey  

A novel of love, courage, and danger unfolds as World War 
II’s brightest heroines—the best of friends—take on the 
front lines. 1944: Fiona Denning has her entire future 
planned out. She’ll work in city hall, marry her fiancé when 
he returns from the war, and settle down in the Boston sub-
urbs. But when her fiancé is reported missing after being 
shot down in Germany, Fiona’s long-held plans are 
shattered. Determined to learn her fiancé’s fate, Fiona leaves Boston to volun-
teer overseas as a Red Cross Clubmobile girl, recruiting her two best friends to 

come along. There’s the outspoken Viviana, who is more than happy to quit her secretarial 
job for a taste of adventure. Then there’s Dottie, a shy music teacher whose melodious tal-
ents are sure to bring heart and hope to the boys on the front lines. Chosen for their inner 
strength and outer charm, the trio isn’t prepared for the daunting challenges of war. But 
through it all come new friendships and romances, unforeseen dangers, and unexpected 
dreams. As the three friends begin to understand the real reasons they all came to the front, 
their courage and camaraderie will see them through some of the best and worst times of 
their lives.  

Join us Sunday, April 16 at 4:00 in the Community Center for a casual discussion of this 
month's book.  You are invited to join the group in any month that our book strikes your 
interests.   

There are no long-term commitments!!   

Questions - Contact Sharon Rowley shandrow@outlook.com 

 
WEDNESDAY EVENING BIBLE STUDY 

Mark you calendars for Wednesday, April 12th 

We will begin our weekly bible study at 6:30 in the Community Center 

We will be doing a Beth Moore Study 

Entrusted, a study of 2nd Timothy 

In Paul's final letter, he charged Timothy, his beloved son in the faith, 
to not be ashamed to fulfill God's call on his life. In the 6 session Bible 
Study, Beth Moore will challenge you to do the same. 

God has a plan for you. He has entrusted you with the gospel message 
and has gifted you to carry it to the furthest reaches of this planet. 
He's calling you to be His mighty servant, willing to face whatever diffi-
culty you encounter as you carry our 
His mission. 

I should already have enough books 
for us; no need to order one on your 
own.         

Contact Sharon Rowley if you have any questions (shandrow@outlook.com). 

mailto:shandrow@outlook.com
mailto:shandrow@outlook.com
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 Save the Date!                                                                   
West Coast Mennonite Relief Sale 

Esther Circle Bible Study 

Meets the 2nd Monday @ 6:00PM 

Esther Circle is a women's Bible study group that meets on 
the second Monday of every month at 6:00 PM in the Fire-

side Room. We are using the bible study from,                                
"The Gather" magazine.   

LHN Free Neighborhood Market                                           
@ Bethel Lutheran, 4/1, 9 -11a.m. 

There will be a food distribution of the Lutheran Hunger Network’s FREE 
Neighborhood Market at the Bethel Lutheran located at 187 N. Broad-
way St., on Saturday, 4/1, from 9-11 a.m. Central CA Food Bank will pro-
vide gloves, but volunteers need to bring their own masks if desired and 
wear close toed shoes. As in the past, anyone planning to volunteer on 
Saturday who is or has been feeling ill - especially if they have or have 
had a fever, cough or flu-like symptoms - is asked to PLEASE stay 
home. Please share this information with anyone you know who could 

benefit and with those who might want to volunteer. Questions can be directed to Julie 
@ 13jdixon13@gmail.com or 559-287-3457.  

Thank you for your ongoing support of this ministry!  

Shalom. Peace. Paz. Julie Werfelmann  

Save the Date! The West Coast Mennonite Relief Sale is 
happening at Fresno Pacific University on Friday, April 14, 
beginning at 4:00 p.m. and on Saturday, April 15, beginning 
at 9:00 a.m. Friday’s special events include food booths and 
a special concert at 7:00 p.m. by the Gilley Girls. Saturday 
features live auctions and auctioneers, including the fa-
mous Quilt Auction, Silent Auction, and at noon a car auc-
tion of a 2001 Mercedes-Benz E430. There will be other ac-
tivities for the family and more food, including fritters, 
bierocks, BBQ ribs, homemade pies, and much more. This is 
a wonderful event where all the proceeds go for world re-
lief. For more information go to westcoastmccsale.org. You 
won’t want to miss it! 

mailto:13jdixon13@gmail.com
http://westcoastmccsale.org/
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Egg—Stuffing and Decorating Jacobson 

Saturday, 4/8 @ 10AM 

Please mark your calendars now and plan to join together to 
get ready for the Easter Egg Hunt and Easter Breakfast on  
Saturday, April 8th. We will meet at 10 a.m. in Jacobson and 
decorate the tables as well as stuff all the Easter Eggs for the 
hunt on Easter morning. All help is much appreciated! Please 
contact Julie with questions and to confirm your attendance. 
Thank you. 

We need some kitchen help Easter morning flipping pancakes 
and serving plated breakfasts. Volunteers will be needed from 
7:45-9:45, which includes both prep and cleanup. People are wel-
come to stay the entire time period or just an hour, and all ages 
are welcome. Please sign up on the clipboard so we can make 
sure we are fully staffed. 

Also, we are hoping to include egg casseroles this year as part of our breakfast. Please con-
tact Julie @ 559-287-3457 or 13jdixon13@gmail.com if you would like to make one to share 
with your Good Shepherd family. You can bring it by Saturday between 10-12 to bake here or 
Easter morning by 8:30 if already baked at home. 

Looking for Easter Breakfast Help 4/9 

GSLC Easter Egg Hunt & Easter Services 
Sunday, 4/9 @ 11:00!                                                                                                         

Collecting Wrapped Candy, etc. 

We will once again host an Easter Egg Hunt for the children on Easter Sunday 
this year after the worship service. We are collecting wrapped candy,                 
stickers, coins, etc. to use to stuff the eggs on Saturday, 4/8. If you can donate 
toward this fun tradition, please bring in your items and place them in the           
appropriate bin. We have PLENTY of plastic eggs to stuff, so please don't bring 
any more of those. Way to go with the reusing, friends! 

4/9/22 GSLC Easter Schedule:                                                                               
8 a.m.      Sunrise Service Outside at the Cross                                    
8:30-10 a.m. Easter Breakfast in Jacobson                                             
10 a.m.    Easter Worship in the Sanctuary                                                
11 a.m.    Easter Egg Hunt in the Courtyard 

 

 

 

Hey everyone - it's that time of year again! Time to start searching for children's 
books to give to our adopted school's children for summer reading. New and gently 
used books for ages preschool through 8th grade reading levels may be brought to 
church and put in the labeled bin. Thank you for sharing the love of Jesus with our 
adopted students @ Roeding Elementary! 

Roeding Summer Reading Project - Books Needed! 

mailto:13jdixon13@gmail.com
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Upcoming Community Concerts 

 

1. The nationally celebrated West Coast Mennonite Men’s Chorus will be in concert on 
Saturday, April 15, at 6:00 p.m. at Shaghoian Concert Hall at the Clovis Unified School 
District Performing Arts Center, 2770 East International Ave., Fresno. The concert will 
be repeated on Sunday, April 16, at 6:00 p.m. at the Reedley Mennonite Brethren 
Church at 1362 L St. The chorus features 100 singers and performs in conjunction with 
The West Coast Mennonite Relief Sale at Fresno Pacific University on Friday, April 14, 
and on Saturday, April 15, to raise funds for worldwide relief through Mennonite Cen-
tral Committee. Come and enjoy a beautiful evening of music. 

 

2. The Chordsmen with a guest musician (to be announced later) present a concert on 
Friday, April 21, at 7:00 p.m. at Redemption Bible Church in Fresno, 7500 N. Millbrook 
Avenue at Alluvial Avenue. Doors open at 6:00 p.m. and tickets are $20 at the door. It will 
be a wonderful evening of gospel music. 

 

3. On Sunday, April 23, at 2:30 p.m. The Fresno Community Chorus Master Chorale and 
the select ensemble Coro Piccolo will present “Raising the Glass Curtain,” a con-
cert at Shaghoian Concert Hall at the Clovis Unified School District Performing Arts Cen-
ter, 2770 East International Ave., Fresno. The concert will feature Marianna von Martines 
Dixit Dominus and other music by women composers. Cheryl and John Montgomery sing 
in both the chorus and the ensemble.                                                                                                         
For tickets visit the ticket page of the chorale’s website: 
www.fresnocommunitychorus.org., email to fresnocommunitychorus@gmail.com, or call 
(559) 709-6245. 

 

4. On Sunday, June 11, at 3:00 p.m. The Fresno Community Chorus Master Chorale will 
join the Fresno Philharmonic at Saroyan Theatre for performances of Beethoven’s Sym-
phony No. 9 and Geter’s Justice Symphony. Tickets are available through the Philharmon-
ic’s website, fresnophil.org. 

 

5. On Friday, April 28, at 7:30 p.m. Fresno's celebrated Women’s Chorale, Soli Deo Gloria, 
presents “Voices of the Universe” a concert at University Presbyterian Church, 1776 E. 
Roberts, Fresno 93710. Director Dr. Julie Carter will present concert notes at 7:00 p.m. 
The concert will feature music from Medieval to Modern eras, famous poets, and the 
music of female composers and arrangers and end with exciting spirituals, and other di-
verse songs. Tickets are $25 at the door ($12 for students). Advance tickets may be pur-
chased for $20 from the chorale’s website, sdgchoir.com, from brownpapertick-
ets.com, or from Cheryl Montgomery, who is a member of this acclaimed women’s cho-
rale. 

http://www.fresnocommunitychorus.ort/
mailto:fresnocommunitychorus@gmail.com
http://fresnophil.org/
http://sdgchoir.com/
http://brownpapertickets.com/
http://brownpapertickets.com/
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Roeding Grocery Distribution 

The assembled groceries to be distributed to Roeding School during the holi-
days. Vonny’s niece, Julie Weigand, has donated more than  $2,000 in benefits 
her family received related to COVID relief.  They were eligible for these bene-
fits because they had a school age child in the Central Union School District. 

Julie's family chose Good Shepherd Lutheran Church to be the recipient of the 
funds, which were then designated to be earmarked for our Holiday Food    

Baskets.   

Pam Gerster, Chair of Good Shepherd's food distribution, said—  

"We are so grateful for this generous donation which has enabled us to reach 
out to even more families in need." 
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  HAPPY 99TH BIRTHDAY TRIBUTE TO 

IRENE PIERINI 

Irene Pierini celebrated her 99thBirthday in style!  Thinking she was simply going out to a 
nice dinner, her entire family surprised her by reserving a special room at Pacifica, the resi-

dence where she now lives!  She was surrounded  by children, grandchildren and great 
grandchildren! At the end of the evening, her family presented her with a lovely wooden 

cross. 

Irene and her late husband, Adolph, were charter members of Good Shepherd. They met at 
a Bass Lake Picnic/Dance when she was 20, where she taught him how to jitterbug! After 

meeting Adolph her mother told her "If you don't marry that man, I will"!  They had 3 chil-
dren, Gary, Greg and Becki, and are blessed with 5 grandchildren, 8 great-grandchildren 

and one on the way. 

Irene is well known for her winning smile, her warm hugs, and her great love of music!. By 
the time she was in Junior High School Irene had memorized the words and music to over 
100 songs...and she remembers them all to this day. When she was a senior at Edison High 

School, she wrote the words to their graduation song, "Tonight We Leave." 

Irene was a happy member of the Good Shepherd Choir for many years and delighted the 
congregation with her rich alto voice as she sang  

many solos.  She was a performer in "New Wrinkles" , the well-known and popular produc-
tion presented annually at Fresno City College. 

 

 

When asked to what she attributes her 
longevity she said,  

"My Faith and My Family"!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday, Irene!   

You are a wonderful Blessing! 
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Soup Making with Suzie 
On March 5th, we made "Stone Soup" with fresh vegetables 
brought in by the congregation. 

Someone's In the Kitchen With Suzie 

After worship on three of the Sundays in March, Susan Gutierrez led 
a class in plant-based soup making. Susan is a professional chef who 

has decades of experience in the kitchen and who has also taught 
classes at culinary school. We learned some of the techniques to 

make excellent soup each Sunday morning and then served it at the 
Lenten Wednesday Soup Supper later in the week. 
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Soup Making with Suzie 
Suzie teaching her recipe and technique for making Plant 

Chowder with cashews and mushrooms!    
 

Oyster Mushrooms  
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Soup Making with Suzie 
Suzie’s lesson on how to make No Chicken Noodle Soup... 
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Sierra and Mallory of Girl Scout Troop 
5045 want to thank those of you who 
purchased Girl Scout cookies from 
them after church on March 5.  They 
sold over 70 packages of cookies in 30 
minutes!  They are very appreciative.  
Thank you Good Shepherd for your 
support! 

Girl Scout Cookie Sale 2023 
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A Heartfelt Thank You  
Thank you to each and every woman who played a part in our International  

Women's Day service on March 5.  People who spoke to me after the service or 
wrote me a note described the service as "beautiful."  It was the beauty of these 

women's love of Jesus and love of their church that showed through to all of 
us.  Thank you for sharing your gifts and graces on this special worship day.  

~~~ Gloria Miller,  Worship Committee Chairperson  
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On March 19 we sang Happy Birthday and celebrated with 
our new friend Joy Kensinger who is 90 years old! 

Happy 90th Birthday, Joy!!! 
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Church Beautification/Clean Up Day! 
On Saturday, March 25, Marty gathered his flock of helpers to create a beautiful 
place to Celebrate Easter and beyond.  Below are some of the flower donations 
we received. 

The flowers on the cart are from the                  
Memorial Garden Committee to be                

planted around the cross at the                           
Columbarium.   

Jennifer arrived with a flat of 
beautiful flowers to be                     

planted anywhere needed. 
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Julie received flowers 
from Whitney Linder          

donated by her mother 
Susan. There were more 

in the trunk! 

Getting to work…. 
Marty got busy preparing 

the soil for the plants from 
the Kleins and also from Jill. 
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Dana and Janet planted the 
beautiful flowers at the en-

trance to Jacobson Hall. 

Francis, Diane and Carol worked 
on the area around the cross. 

Francis went after the weeds with the            
hula hoe, then Diane and Carol picked up 

anything that didn’t belong so Francis 
could plant the flowers. 
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John Hays was busy  
mowing TALL grass way 
out in the “North 40”               

behind the Community 
Center. 

Woody arrived just in time to 
clean out the large planters built 

for us by the Boy Scouts. 
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Joined by Julie and Jennifer, they 
finished clearing out all the tall 

weeds from 3 planters. 

Then they had a perfect place for 
the pretty pansies                          

from Susan. 
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                                                  This is the area at the double doors by Jacobson Hall.   

Good Job People!  
Marty would like to thank all of you who helped beautify our campus! 

Whew, All Finished!!!                 

Here is the tiered area 
around the cross at the 
Columbarium after we    

finished. 
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Thank You For Your Service 
 

Past Congregation President Yvonne Smith was recognized for her two years 
of service, especially during the difficult Covid time.  

Thank you, Yvonne! 
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HATE has 4 letters  

but so does LOVE.  

 

ENEMIES has 7 letters  

but so does FRIENDS.  

 

LYING HAS 5 letters  

but so does TRUTH.  

 

CRY has 3 letters  

but so does JOY.  

 

NEGATIVITY has 10 letters  

but so does POSITIVITY,  

 

LIFE is two sided.  

Choose the better side of it.  

 

Crafting Cousins  

OWLs                                                                                                          
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A HEARTFELT THANK YOU 
Thank you to each and every woman who played a part in our Interna-
tional Women's Day service on March 5.  People who spoke to me 
after the service or wrote me a note described the service as 
"beautiful."  It was the beauty of these women's love of Jesus and 
love of their church that showed through to all of us.  Thank you for 
sharing your gifts and graces on this special worship day.  

~~~ Gloria Miller,  Worship Committee Chairperson  

Thank You!, Contributors 

Thank you to all the members that contribute every month to the newsletter 
in some form or another.  Your contribution makes creating the Newsletter a 
blessing and a success.  Whether it’s pictures, articles, expressions of grati-
tude, or upcoming events the effort is greatly appreciated.  The Newsletter is 
vital to keeping connected.                                                                                                                                 
God Bless!!  Kathy 

Thank you to those of you who donated flowers and also those who 

helped beautify our campus on March 25.  

Thanks for Your Hard Work!!!                                                                   

Thank You Everyone!!! 

Thanks to everyone who joined our Lenten Wednesdays and 
to Pastor Ted for leading the class. We had such deep 
and meaningful discussions. Special thanks to Susan Gutierrez 
for teaching us plant-based soup recipes and leading us in 
making the soup all these weeks. Thank you to all who came 
to help chop and learn!  

BIG thanks also to Caroline Sullivan for the amazing soda 
bread & potato leek soup for our St. Patrick's Lenten Wednesday and to Lisa Kossow for 
showing up every Wednesday to help set up.                                                                                                                      
You guys are the BEST, and we appreciate you! 



 29 

 

S
u
n
 

M
o
n
 

Tu
e 

W
ed

 
Th

u
 

Fr
i 

S
a
t 

 
 

 
 

 
 

1
 

9
A

M
—

1
P

M
  L

H
N

 
Fr

e
e 

N
ei

gh
b

o
r-

h
o

o
d

 M
ar

ke
t,

 
B

et
h

el
 L

u
th

er
an

 
C

h
u

rc
h

 

2
  P

al
m

 S
u

n
d

ay
 

•
 1

0
A

M
  W

o
rs

h
ip

 S
e

rv
ic

e 
•
 1

1
A

M
  C

o
ff

e
e

 S
o

ci
al

 
(J

ac
o

b
so

n
) 

•
 1

1
:1

5
A

M
—

1
P

M
  K

id
’s

 
Sa

lt
 &

 L
ig

h
t 

(J
ac

o
b

so
n

) 

3
 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 (
C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

•
 5

P
M

 -
 1

0
P

M
  B

o
y 

Sc
o

u
ts

 (
C

o
m

m
 C

tr
) 

4
 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
 

•
 6

P
M

 -
 1

0
P

M
  V

o
ic

es
 

U
n

it
ed

 (
C

o
m

m
 C

tr
) 

5
 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

6
 

M
au

n
d

y 
Th

u
rs

-
d

ay
 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

•
 7

P
M

 M
au

n
d

y 
 

7
 

G
o

o
d

 F
ri

d
ay

 
•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

•
 7

P
M

 G
o

o
d

 F
ri

d
ay

 
Se

rv
ic

e
 

8
 

 

9
  E

as
te

r 
•
 S

u
n

ri
se

 S
e

rv
ic

e
, O

u
ts

id
e

 
N

e
ar

 C
ro

ss
 

•
 8

”3
0A

M
 -

 1
0

A
M

 P
an

-
ca

ke
 B

re
ak

fa
s(

Ja
co

b
so

n
) 

•
 1

0
A

M
 -

 W
o

rs
h

ip
 

•
 1

1
A

M
 E

as
te

r 
Eg

g 
H

u
n

t 

1
0 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 (
C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

•
 5

P
M

 -
 1

0
P

M
  B

o
y 

Sc
o

u
ts

 (
C

o
m

m
 C

tr
) 

•
 6

P
M

 E
st

h
er

 C
ir

cl
e 

(F
ir

es
id

e
 R

m
) 

1
1

 
•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
 

•
 6

P
M

 -
 1

0
P

M
  V

o
ic

es
 

U
n

it
ed

 (
C

o
m

m
 C

tr
) 

1
2 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

1
3 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

1
4 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

1
5 

1
6 

•
 1

0
A

M
  W

o
rs

h
ip

 S
e

rv
ic

e 
•
 1

1
A

M
  C

o
ff

e
e

 S
o

ci
al

 
(J

ac
o

b
so

n
) 

•
 1

1
:1

5
A

M
—

1
P

M
  K

id
’s

 
Sa

lt
 &

 L
ig

h
t 

(J
ac

o
b

so
n

) 
 

•
 4

P
M

  G
SL

C
 B

o
o

k 
C

lu
b

 
(C

o
m

m
 C

tr
) 

1
7 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 (
C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

•
 5

P
M

 -
 1

0
P

M
  B

o
y 

Sc
o

u
ts

 (
C

o
m

m
 C

tr
) 

1
8

 
•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
 

•
 6

P
M

 -
 1

0
P

M
  V

o
ic

es
 

U
n

it
ed

 (
C

o
m

m
 C

tr
) 

1
9 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

2
0 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  
B

IA
 

(C
o

n
f 

&
 F

ir
e
si

d
e 

R
m

) 

•
 6

:0
0

P
M

 C
o

u
n
ci

l 
M

ee
ti

n
g
 (

C
o

n
f 

R
m

) 

2
1 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
R

m
 &

 F
ir

e-
si

d
e 

R
m

) 

2
2 

2
3 

•
 1

0
A

M
  W

o
rs

h
ip

 S
e

rv
ic

e 
•
 1

1
A

M
  C

o
ff

e
e

 S
o

ci
al

 
(J

ac
o

b
so

n
) 

•
 1

1
:1

5
A

M
—

1
P

M
  K

id
’s

 
Sa

lt
 &

 L
ig

h
t 

(J
ac

o
b

so
n

) 

2
4 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 (
C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

•
 5

P
M

 -
 1

0
P

M
  B

o
y 

Sc
o

u
ts

 (
C

o
m

m
 C

tr
) 

2
5 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
 

•
 6

P
M

 -
 1

0
P

M
  V

o
ic

es
 

U
n

it
ed

 (
C

o
m

m
 C

tr
) 

2
6 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

2
7 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

2
8 

•
 9

A
M

 -
 4

P
M

  B
IA

 
(C

o
n

f 
&

 F
ir

es
id

e 
R

m
) 

2
9 

3
0 

•
 1

0
A

M
  W

o
rs

h
ip

 S
e

rv
ic

e 
•
 1

1
A

M
  C

o
ff

e
e

 S
o

ci
al

 
(J

ac
o

b
so

n
) 

•
 1

1
:1

5
A

M
—

1
P

M
  K

id
’s

 
Sa

lt
 &

 L
ig

h
t 

(J
ac

o
b

so
n

) 

 
 

 
 

 
 

2
0
2
3

 



 30 

 

THE SHEPHERD’S VOICE 

The Monthly Newsletter of 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church ELCA 

5140 North Fruit Ave., Fresno, CA 93711 

MISSION STATEMENT 

SHARING THE 

LOVE OF 

JESUS 

Pastor Ted Niemi 

Carolyn Linn:  Assistant Lay Minister 

Congregation President :  Yvonne Smith 

Organist:  Susan Berg                  

Youth Ministries: Julie Werfelmann       

Church Office Secretary: Kathy Edison 

Worship Service  10:00 am 

   Office Hours Monday - Friday 9am - 1pm 

Phone:  (559) 225-2092 

Church office e-mail:  gslcfresno@att.net 

Pastor Ted’s office e-mail:                                                 
PastorTedGSLC@gmail.com 

Church Web Site:  www.fresnogslc.org 

Please  join us on Facebook 


